

## Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board

By: email and fax Our file: EA0506-005 and EA0506-006

Thursday, November 30th, 2006

To: Joe Acorn, Land Manager, Yellowknives Dene First Nation

Re: Information Requests issued to the Yellowknives Dene First Nation

Dear Mr. Acorn,

The Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board (Review Board) met on Wednesday, November 29th, 2006, to discuss matters related to the environmental assessment of Consolidated Gold Win Ventures' and Sidon International's mineral exploration programs. The Review Board understands that the Yellowknives Dene First Nation (YKDFN) is currently working to provide responses to the information requests issued. The Review Board has requested that the information requests responses be submitted to it no later that **5:00 pm** on **December 15th**, **2006**. The YKDFN's efforts in this matter are much appreciated.

Should you have any questions or concerns about this matter, or about the environmental assessment in general, please do not hesitate to contact me at your earliest convenience by phone at (867)-766-7062 or by email at <a href="mailto:pduxbury@mveirb.nt.ca">pduxbury@mveirb.nt.ca</a>.

Yours truly,

Patrick Duxbury,

**Environmental Assessment Officer**